

South Beaverton Neighborhood Meeting

May 20th, 2021

Virtual Meeting Via Zoom

@6:30 – 8:00

Board Members Present:

Richard Turnock

Deb Stewart

Mike Alner

Gary Cook

Lisa Mutchler

Heidi Marietta

AGENDA

Meeting will be a virtual meeting Via Zoom between 6:30pm to 8:00 pm

A link to the ZOOM can be obtained from the NAC Agenda Web Site.

<https://www.beavertonoregon.gov/Archive.aspx?AMID=83&Type=Recent>

6:30 – 6:35 Welcome and Introductions, NAC Vice Chair Richard

Turnock

6:35 – 6:42 Beaverton Police Department Report, Officer Jimmy Ho

Not present

6:42 – 6:49 Tualatin Hills Park and Recreation Department Report, Jon Wangen

- Summer registration is now open, for youth and adults
- Hiring for part-time and seasonal opportunities
- RISE youth volunteer recruitment for teens 14+
- THPRD received a YMCA grant that will pay for free summer camp for 2 weeks for almost 160 youth
- Mobile Recreation is operating on a \$116K grant from Tualatin Hills Foundation focusing on inclusive experiences around the district
- Tualatin Creek Trail Virtual Community Meeting held tonight
- Update on bathroom access (port-a-potties) returning to parks, specifically Meadow Waye Park- Jon to review
- Question on drop-in childcare and Play School (Conestoga)- with covid guidance changing, may return by fall
-

6:49 – 6:56 City Update, Miles Glowacki

- Housing Options Project Open House on Wednesday May 26 - participate or find on beavertonoregon.gov/HOP
- City Council moving to 6pm Tuesdays instead of 6:30
- Traffic Commission meeting on June 3
- City Manager hiring still expected by end of May
- Question on downtown Beaverton parking survey- Traffic Engineer Manager is seeking community feedback after receiving feedback from business community that it affects the public's desire to go to downtown, paired with public parking lots that are not well-utilized.

6:56 – 7:03 Beaverton Committee for Community Involvement Report, Gary Cook

- Land use subcommittee working on development document, update at meeting next week
- BCCI also involved in Housing Options Project Open House on May 26

7:03 – 7:18 Update on the City Traffic Commission Calming Program, Deborah Steward

- Presented a letter for Traffic Commission in support of changing rules for traffic calming proposals
- **VOTE: Lisa Mutchler moved to take a vote in support, Mike Alner seconded, board voted unanimously to support submission of the letter to the Traffic Commission**

7:18 – 7:33 Update on the Safe Walk to School Project, Richard Turnock

- Practice walk audit has been turned in for safe route to Hiteon
- Richard to continue doing this, and look into recruiting people through the school

7:33 – 7:48 June, July and August Meeting Schedule. Mike Alner Et all

- Discussion on meeting ad hoc over the summer for projects or development approvals
- Board agreed to take July and August meetings off (meeting for June still tentatively on)

7:48 – 7:58 Roundtable – Open Forum

- Discussion on Beaverton Food Project Donation and pantry setup in our NAC
- Discussion on setting up shredding event and requesting canned food donation, which could serve as a kickoff for setting up a pantry in the neighborhood
- Decision to set up subcommittee to pursue both shredding event and Beaverton Food Project involvement - Mike Alner, Deb Stewart, Lisa Mutchler and Richard Turnock will meet separately for this
- Question on Beaverton Police Department not reporting to The Times - Miles to

check with Public Information Officer

- Question on when face to face meetings will be allowed again - no update on when this will be allowable again
- Commissioning art/sculptures - Miles to check on request to Mapping team to find city-owned land within the neighborhood
- Possibility of Halloween or Christmas event- possibly in Hiteon Meadows neighborhood

7:58 – 8:00 Financial Update - \$7,649.22

8:00 NAC Adjourn

Next Meeting: Thursday, 17th June, 2021 Virtual Zoom Meeting

